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COMMERCIAL MOBILE RADIO SERVICE FEE REVENUE 
FOR DEPARTMENT OF STATE POLICE 
 
 
House Bill 4787 
Sponsor:  Rep. MacGregor 
Committee:  Appropriations 
 
Complete to June 21, 2011 
 
 
A SUMMARY OF HOUSE BILL 4787 AS INTRODUCED JUNE 16, 2011 

 
House Bill 4787 would amend the Emergency 9-1-1 Service Enabling Act to provide for 
a distribution of $7.0 million in Commercial Mobile Radio Service (CMRS) fee revenue 
to the Department of State Police for the Michigan Public Safety Communications 
System (MPSCS) in fiscal year (FY) 2011-12. 
 
 

FISCAL IMPACT:  
 
The FY 2011-12 State Police budget (Article XVI of Enrolled House Bill 4526) 
incorporates $7.0 million in CMRS fee revenue for MPSCS costs.  In FY 2009-10, $5.0 
million in such revenue was utilized to offset GF/GP funds.  In FY 2010-11, that amount 
was increased to $7.0 million.  The distributions of fee revenue for both those years were 
implemented via Public Act 206 of 2010.  This bill would implement the continuation of 
that funding arrangement for FY 2011-12. 
 
 

 Fiscal Analyst: Kyle I. Jen 
 
■ This analysis was prepared by nonpartisan House staff for use by House members in their deliberations, and does 
not constitute an official statement of legislative intent. 
 


